## MANDATORY FOR ALL STUDENTS ENTERING 7<sup>TH</sup> GRADE IN SEPTEMBER 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian,

As we look forward to the start of the next school year, 2022-2023, I would like to inform you that New York State requires students entering 7<sup>th</sup> grade to have documentation of a current physical on file and proof of the Meningitis vaccine.

As your child is entering 7<sup>th</sup> grade, we ask for your cooperation in submitting the new physical and the full immunization record. Please send the A form and printed immunization record from your doctor to our office by September 15, 2022.

Without proof of the vaccine by that date, your child will have to be excluded from school. Without proof of the physical, your child would see the school physician for a physical in October 2022.

Please fax Full immunization record and physical (A form) to 516-305-8693 or email it to <a href="mailto:Dlieberman@herricks.org">Dlieberman@herricks.org</a>.

If you have any questions, please call the Health Office at 305-8605.

Thank you.

Dana Lieberman, RN

Herricks Middle School Nurse